
 

 

Seattle HPHC: Pray for an end to war in Russia and the Ukraine 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
February 25, 2022 
 

 
 

Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

A pleasant good day to all of you. The sun is shining brightly from where I am writing this letter, there is 

a little bit of chill but it is good. I know that the news about Russia and Ukraine can be concerning and 

depressing. Let us keep them in our prayers. If anyone is interested in giving financial support to our 

members in Ukraine, our Subregion 5 is collecting donations which can be sent directly to our SR5 office 

at 2305 Washington Avenue, San Leandro, CA 94577. Mark your checks "Ukraine". You can also bring 

your check to the church on Sunday and we will send all donations collected for this purpose together to 

SR5. 

 

I would like to thank all of you for all the support you are giving to our community through your 

donations and/or your active participation in our church ministries. In my heart I would like us to continue 

working together for the betterment of our community. Thus this Sunday, February 27, 2022, I would like 

to invite all of you to join me in a community meeting from 1:30 pm, after lunch at Ballard Church. The 

agenda will be 1) Member check in groups of 3 for 5 minutes 2) Sunday Service/ Sunday School - What 

we can improve and how? - 10 minutes group discussion, 20 minutes deliberation 3) Other Ministries and 

affiliate organizations - opportunity to volunteer. 15 minutes 4) Closing - 10 minutes. 

 

Result of the meeting will be taken into consideration as we make plans for the remaining of this year 

2022. We will most likely have follow up meetings after this initial meeting. 

 

There are a couple of announcements that are included in the SR5 newsletter that I would like to 

personally encourage you to join: 

 

1. SR5 Matching Supporters Office Hour Kick off with Mrs. Myrna Lapres. This will be on Sunday, 

February 27, 2022 from 7 - 8 pm via zoom. This is for parents of Blessing age children, for children of 

blessing age and for matching supporters or interested in becoming one. Even if your child is not 

interested in joining the blessing at this time, it will be good to attend and hear what you can begin to do 

to prepare for when your child will be interested on the Blessing. 

 

2. Devoted - 7 sessions from April 2nd to May 28th. This is for 16 to 23 years old and their parents. This 

is more like a Blessing Level 1. So anyone that belong to this age group and their parents are invited. 

Also there is opportunity to volunteer as team leaders. Please see info from SR5 newsletter which is 

included in our Weekly updates from Pastor Nelson Mira. 

 

Our ACLC-WA will be holding another meeting on Monday, February 28 from 7:30 PM via zoom. It will 

be a planning meeting for March activities. I will send the link later. 

 

I hope to see you this Sunday from 11:00 am at Ballard Church. It is our Young Adult Ministry' s Sunday 

Service and Mr. S. Detlefsen will be giving the sermon. 

 

God bless! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo | Pastor 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 

 


